Stockton Unified School District & California School Employees Association and its

Transportation Unit # 885 (CSEA 885)

June 4, 2025

The District and CSEA 885 met on June 4, 2025 to discuss various bargaining articles. The District
presented a comprehensive proposal. Key articles under discussion included Article 1, Article 7,
Article 8, Article 9, and Article 10.

The District maintained its position on several proposals, often citing existing processes or
financial considerations. Discussions also touched upon clarifying certain terms within the
agreement and the possibility of a financial overview from the District's Chief Business Officer.
Scheduling for future discussions was also part of the conversation.

May 22, 2025

The District met to continue negotiations on May 22, 2025. Discussions included Articles 7 and 9.
CSEA presented a counterproposal and reiterated its rejection of the district’s package offer. Both
parties agreed to work toward full-day sessions during the summer to support progress at the table.

Topics discussed included hours, working conditions, compensation, transportation procedures,
and other contract language updates. The next bargaining session is scheduled for June 4, 2025.

May 8, 2025

The District and CSEA 885 met on May 8, 2025, both parties continued collaborative negotiations in
good faith. During this session, the following articles were discussed: Article 7 - Hours and
Overtime, and Article 8 — Holidays. Each article was reviewed with proposals and counterproposals
exchanged, and areas of agreement and continued discussion were identified. Next bargaining
meeting is scheduled for May 22, 2025.

April 16, 2025

The District and CSEA 885 met on April 16, 2025 to continue negotiations. The parties discussed
updates to the Preamble, Article 1 (Recognition), Article 7 (Hours and Overtime), and Article 24
(Duration), including adjustments to job classifications and clarification of scheduling practices.

The District also presented proposals related to Article 9 (Bereavement Leave), Article 10
(Reproductive Leave), Article 11 (Child Bonding), and Article 13 (Counselor Qualification
Language). CSEA indicated a proposal on Article 1 would be forthcoming. Our next bargaining
session is scheduled for May 8, 2025. We will provide further updates as negotiations continue.



April 2, 2025

This bargaining session was cancelled per the unions request.

March 5, 2025

The District and CSEA 885 met on March 5 for contract negotiations. Before the meeting, the
District provided a revised proposal on ground rules, which was discussed during the session.

CSEA 885 has not yet submitted its sunshine proposal, as they are still gathering input from their
members, which has restricted discussions on certain articles.

Our next bargaining session is scheduled for April 16, 2025. We will provide further updates as
negotiations continue.

February 19, 2025

The District and CSEA 885 began successor negotiations on February 19, 2025. This meeting
introduced Diana Dominguez, the newly elected union president. The union’s bargaining priorities
include securing a fair and equitable contract for drivers, with specific concerns related to wages,
benefits, longevity language, and field trips.

The District presented ground rules, which the union acknowledged as already being in practice.
The new executive board will review these rules and provide feedback before the next scheduled
meeting on March 5.



